September 25, 2018

Kent L. Jones, State Engineer Utah Division of Water Rights 1594 W. North Temple, Suite 220 Salt Lake City, UT 84114-6300

PROTEST FEE PAID

18-04/89

4 15.00

Dear Mr. Jones,

This letter is intended to protest EID's permanent change application "a44045" (57-7796).

My family has lived near the Emigration Canyon stream for decades and we have never seen the stream completely dry as reported this month in the Salt Lake Tribune.

Several years ago, I was forced to spend thousands of dollars to replace the main water line between my home and my private well due to increased sediment build-up. Since EID began operation of the Upper Freeze Creek Well in 2013 under temporary change applications, my entire family must now shower for the first time only at particular times of the day due to the quick depletion of our well.

EID's proposal to add over 500 new homes in the canyon would render our water source completely useless and our home uninhabitable. We have never seen any public announcement by EID elected officials concerning massive development in the Canyon and noticed that EID trustees did not include the pending change application on the September 2018 meeting agenda for open and public discussion.

Water share 57-7566 is appurtenant to our residence, enjoys a priority date of 11/22/1967 and is senior to EID's water shares.

Røbert J. Reid IV

Sincere

6788 EMIGRATION CANYON RD

Salt Lake City Utah 84108